

中国十大品牌教育集团 中国十佳网络教育机构

自考365 2	() EF (200) IM (3 A) (200) IN (3 A) 008年10月,2009年4月 上編号金 組織 本讲述 习惯性 实验性 英语学校点性 高等的	面招生 数为有页
	● 最終の急 ※一般の過差 ※この場所の月まで日日等収率14大人・第一般は対す、2000年1月日等収率日本の場所 ・製造学生大は、2007年1月日等収率を表示する日本のの目のの目の目の目の目の目のできた。 ※回り、大阪の場所の目のできた。 ※回り、日本のの日本の日本のの目の目のできた。 ※回り、日本のの日本の日本の日本の日本のの目の目のできた。	
全国品数日号学习中心影響方案 批別項目 現代更新	・自等265円位 "72小村免費所提" 活动全国上统 ② (1 老同校 +大品が数写成図 +世円は数写状的	● 免费试听 » 网校名簿
日期 収収名条 接合 の4/10 前れ水点	第2回車 学习後年 使用経費 性差別等 シウドナル 2000年 20	8-5-28 SAPON FLORIST
03/12 美 年	公告100年10月自号实验院,整协议不及格元年費* 18641 包括1900	供商級1 更多名称>> 学员心声
以内脏会:	2008年	师,听了你们的课,我顺利 过来了,来心祝愿自用网络 办被呼•

- □ 自考名师全程视频授课,图像、声音、文字同步传输,享受身临其境的教学效果;
- □ 权威专家在线答疑,提交到答疑板的问题在24小时内即可得到满意答复;
- □ 课件自报名之日起可反复观看不限时间、地点、次数,直到当期考试结束后一周关闭;
- □ 付费学员赠送 1G 超大容量电子信箱;及时、全面、权威的自考资讯全天 24 小时滚动更新;
- □ 一次性付费满 300 元,即可享受九折优惠;累计实际交费金额 500 元或支付 80 元会员费,可成为银卡会员,购课享受八折优惠;累计实际交费金额 1000 元或支付 200 元会员费,可成为金卡会员,购课享受七折优惠(以上须在同一学员代码下);

英语/高等数学预备班: 英语从英文字母发音、国际音标、基本语法、常用词汇、阅读、写作等角度开展教学; 数学针对有仅有高中入学水平的数学基础的同学开设。通过知识点精讲、经典例题详解、在线模拟测验,有针对性而快速的提高考生数学水平。立即报名! 基础学习班 依据全新考试教材和大纲,由辅导老师对教材及考试中所涉及的知识进行全面、系统讲解,使考生从整体上把握该学科的体系,准确把握考试的重点、难点、考点所在,为顺利通过考试做好知识上、技巧上的准备。立即报名!

冲刺串讲班 结合历年试题特点及命题趋势,规划考试重点内容,讲解答题思路,传授胜战技巧,为考生指出题眼,提供押题参考。配合高质量全真模拟试题,让学员体验实战,准确地把握考试方向、将已掌握的应试知识融会贯通,并做到举一反三。<u>立即报名!</u>

习题班 自考 365 网校与北大燕园合作推出,共计 390 门课程,均涵盖该课程全部考点、难点,在线测试系统按照考试难度要求自动组卷、全程在线测试、提交后自动判定成绩。我们相信经过反复练习定能使您迅速提升应试能力,使您考试梦想成真!<u>立即报名!</u>

论文答辩与毕业申请指导班 来自主考院校的指导老师全程视频授课,系统阐述申报自考论文的时间、论文的选题、论文的格式及内容、与导师的沟通技巧等,并提供论文范例供学员参考。<u>立即报名!</u>

自考实验班: 针对高难科目开设,签协议,不及格返还学费。全国限量招生,报名咨询 010-82335555 立即报名!

全国 2008 年 4 月高等教育自学考试

英语科技文选试题

课程代码: 00836

PART A: VOCABULARY

I. Directions: Add the affix to each word according to the given Chinese, making changes when necessary.(10%)

1.astronomy	天体的	1.
2.permanent	不变的	2.
3.recur	重新产生(名词)	3.
4.analyze	分析的	4
5.sphere	半球	5
6.nutrition	营养不良	6
7.runner	预兆	7
8.lie	位于之下	8
9.compressed	超高度压缩的	9
10.connect	使互相连接	10



${\rm I\hspace{1em}I}$. Directions: Fill in the	blanks, each usin	ng one of the give	n words or p	hrases below in its proper form.(10%)
a host of	on the edge of	comply with	short of	end up
be bound up with	stand for	in memory of	give off	at work
11.It was reported in this n	norning's newspap	per that the compa	ny is	collapse.
12.X in that math equation	L	an unknown amou	nt.	
13.I am a little	time over the	e next few days, b	ut perhaps we	could schedule an appointment next week.
14.The fire	_ thick swirling s	moke.		
15.After two weeks of trav	eling around Euro	ope, we	in Paris.	
16.The survival of these cr	eatures	the health o	of the ocean.	
17.There is	_ of reasons why	he didn't get the jo	ob.	
18. Many university building	ngs are dedicated	in	nportant peop	le.
19.Laborers were	in the fiel	ds reaping.		
20.If you join the club, you	ı must	its rules.		
III.Directions: Fill in each	h blank with a su	itable word given	below.(10%))
same bread wing	other to	very over it	with for	•
A woman was sitti	ng on the beach ir	n front of her Calif	ornia home a	nd eating a sandwich when she noticed a seagull.
The bird was 21	near her. It seen	ned to have a brok	en <u>22</u> .7	The woman took a bit of bread and threw it23
the bird .The seagull ate	the bread. Then i	t turned and walke	d slowly 2	4 a hill of sand and disappeared. The next day
the				
25 bird appeared a	again. The womar	n was sad to see th	ne seagull	26 its broken wing. Clearly, the bird couldn't
fly. Again, she gave it s	ome <u>27</u> .Aı	nd again, it slowly	dragged its b	roken wing in the sand and disappeared over the
hill. This happened eve	ery day <u>28</u> t	wo weeks .The w	oman wonder	red, "What happens to that poor bird each day?
Where does it go?" She	decided to find th	e answer. After the	e bird ate the l	oread, the woman quietly followed29
over the hill. The bird re	eached the 30	side. Then it p	icked up its "	broken" wing and flew high and straight into the
summer sky.				
2122	23	242	25	_
26 27	28	29.	30	_

PART B:TRANSLATION

W.Directions: Translate the following sentences into English, each using one of the given words or phrases below.(10%)

beyond one's comprehension elucidate take...for granted perceive accessible

- 31.在经济危机之后,人们不再认为他们房子的价值会继续升高。
- 32.他是公司的首席执行官,但总是平易近人。
- 33.我希望我的书将阐明我们面临的复杂问题。
- 34.你为什么把失败视为当然呢?
- 35.我不明白她如何能在一天之内做那么多事情。

V. Directions: Translate the following paragraph into Chinese.(15%)

36.Cyberspace, of course. is bigger than a telephone call. It encompasses the millions of personal computers connected by modems-via the telephone system-to commercial online services, as well as the millions more with high-speed links to local area networks, office E-mail systems and the Internet. It includes the rapidly expanding wireless services: microwave towers that carry great quantities of cellular phones and data traffic; communications satellites strung like beads in the geosynchronous orbit; low-flying satellites that will soon crisscross the globe like angry bees, connecting folks too far



-flung or too much on the go to be tethered by wires. Someday even our television sets may be part of cyberspace, transformed into interactive "teleputers" by so-called full-service networks like the ones several cable-TV companies(including Time Warner) are building along the old cable lines, using fiber optics and high-speed switches.

PART C:READING COMPREHENSION

VI.Directions: Read through the following passages. Choose the best answer and put the letter in the bracket.(20%)

 (\mathbf{A})

An EI Nino year begins when the trade winds lessen. Without these winds to blow warm surface water to the western Pacific, sea currents pull the warm water east, along with the storms and rain. The result is drought in countries of the western Pacific and heavy rainfall in the central Pacific and along the coast of South America.

The appearance of all this warm water in the east has deleterious effects on the west coast of the Americas. Deprived of cold nutrient-rich water, fish stocks plummet, as marine life either starves of migrates to other waters. Agriculture also suffers. Dry weather crops found along South America's usually arid coastal regions seldom survive heavy rainfall or flooding.

But the climatic disruption caused by EI Nino stretches far beyond the shores of the Pacific Ocean. Ocean currents that pull the warm water toward South America create winds that blow across Central America and the Caribbean, into the Atlantic. These break apart storm clouds heading toward southern Africa. The result is drought there.

Plenty is known about EI Nino destructive potential, but the phenomenon itself remains frustratingly mysterious. Despite years of research, climatologists are still unable to predict how destructive an EI Nino will be when it arrives. However, progress is being made on forecasting when one will occur. This is vital because if enough warning is given, steps can be taken to limit the destruction and suffering that follow a bad EI Nino. At the very least, farmers would know whether to plant dry or wet weather crops.

Of more concern is the possible relationship between EI Ninos and global warming. Climatologists believe that EI Ninos will become more frequent and more severe in a warmer world. There is no conclusive evidence to support this, but it may be significant that the two most destructive EI Ninos on record occurred in the last two decades of the twentieth century, which were the warmest on record.

If it turns that EI Nino is affected by global warming, this news portends badly for the future. It would mean that even a very small increase in the average global temperature could totally alter the world's weather patterns. This would upset many ecosystems and could result in widespread starvation, epidemics, and the extinction of certain key species. EI Nino is widely seen as a curse. But, if it makes us more aware of global warming, we may one day remember it as a blessing.

- 37. What does the passage mainly discuss?
- A. Damages from EI Nino to the Americas.
- B. The need for early EI Nino forecasting.
- C. Damages from and issues about EI Nino.
- D. The relationship between EI Nino and global warming.
- 38. How does the warm water in the eastern Pacific affect the west coast of the Americas?
- A. Fish are out of stock.
- B. Sea water is cold and rich in nutrients.
- C. There is more rain than usual along the coast of South America.
- D. The coast of South America is no longer fit for crop growing.
- 39. According to the passage, which of the following is true of EI Nino prediction research?
- A. It will help people know more about ecosystems and further develop their consciousness of environmental protection.
- B. It may help wipe out EI Nino from the earth in the future.



- C. With early prediction, people could take steps to decrease the destruction and suffering brought by EI Nino.
- D. It may be useless because it is impossible for human beings to change a natural phenomenon.
- 40. Which of the following is the author most likely to agree?
- A. There is a close relationship between EI Nino and global warming.
- B.EI Nino will become more severe if the global warming is more serious.
- C. It can't be said for certain right now that EI Nino is closely related to global warming.
- D. A slight increase in global temperature could completely change the world's weather patterns.
- 41.By saying "we may one day remember it as a blessing," the author suggests that having learned about EI Nino, sometime in the future, we will_____.
- A. know how to prevent it from happening
- B. take global warming more seriously
- C. take advantage of it
- D. care for key species more and save them from dying out

(B)

In the geocentric perspective from which humans viewed the solar system, its nature and structure were long misperceived. The apparent motions of solar system objects as viewed from a moving Earth were believed to be their actual motions about a stationary Earth. In addition, many solar system objects and phenomena are not directly sensible by humans without technical aids. Thus, both conceptual and technological advances were required in order for the solar system to be correctly understood.

The first and most fundamental of these advances was the Copernican Revolution, which adopted a heliocentric model for the motions of the planets. Indeed, the term "solar system" itself derives from this perspective. But the most important consequences of this new perception came not from the central position of the Sun, but from the orbital position of the Earth, which suggested that the Earth was itself a planet. This was the first indication of the true nature of the planets. Also, the lack of perceptible stellar parallax despite the earth's orbital motion indicated the extreme remoteness of the fixed stars, which prompted the speculation that they could be objects similar to the Sun, perhaps with planets of their own.

Since the start of the space age, a great deal of exploration has been performed by unmanned space missions that have been organized and executed by various space agencies. The first probe to land on another planet or moon was the Soviet Union's Luna 2 probe, which impacted on the moon in 1959. Since then, increasingly distant planets have been reached, with probes landing on Venus in 1965, Mars in 1976, and Saturn's moon Titan in 2005. Spacecrafts have also made close approaches to other planets: Mariner 10 passed Mercury in 1973, while the Voyager probes performed a grand tour of the solar system following their launch in 1977, with both probes passing Jupiter in 1979 and Saturn in 1980-1981. Voyager 2 then went on to make close approaches to Uranus in 1986 and Neptune in 1989. The Voyager probes are now far beyond Pluto's orbit, and astronomers anticipate that they will encounter the heliopause which defines the outer edge of the solar system in the next few years.

Through these unmanned missions, we have been able to get close-up photographs of most of the planets and, in the case of landers, perform tests of their soil and atmosphere. Manned exploration, meanwhile, has only taken human beings as far as the Moon, in the Apollo program. The last manned landing on the moon took place in 1972, but the recent discovery of ice in deep craters in the polar regions of the moon has prompted speculation that mankind may return to the moon in the next decade or so. The long-mooted manned mission to Mars does not currently look like coming to fruition



in the near future.

- 42. What is the main idea of the passage?
- A. Many solar system objects cannot be seen without technical aids.
- B. Solar system objects move about a stationery Earth.
- C. Solar system objects move about a moving Earth.
- D. People could understand the nature of the solar system better with technological progress.
- 43. Which of the following is true according to the Copernican Revolution?
- A. The planets move around the Sun.
- B. The Earth is a planet.
- C. People began to know the true nature of the planets.
- D. The remotest fixed stars have planets of their own.
- 44. In the 20th century, spacecrafts reached the planets EXCEPT_____

A. the moon B. Mars
C. Saturn D. Venus

- 45. What is implied about the Voyager probes?
- A. They would probably reach the outer edge of the solar system.
- B. They traveled faster than Pluto.
- C. They were beyond both Uranus' and Neptune's orbits by the end of the 1980s.
- D. They traveled around Saturn several times.

46	According to the passage	since the start of the s	nace age snacecrafts hav	e reached the planets	for times
TU.	According to the passage	, since the start of the s	pace age, spacecraris nav	c reaction the planets	101 tillics

A.12 B.5 C.4 D.11

VII.Directions: Read the following passage, and then fill in the table with the information based on the passage. (10%)

Hard automation can be defined as the use of delicate pieces of machinery, typically to produce the same item over long periods of time. This is expensive to build and inherently inflexible to product changes. However, its design can be optimized to produce the maximum amount of product at a minimum cost, so it is more attractive than the use of robots for the large-scale production of a few different items.

However, much of industry is concerned with batch production where perhaps one type of item is made during the morning and another during the afternoon. Human beings are very good in this environment. From a robotic point of view they are light, mobile structures with exceptionally good sensory perception and intelligence far above that of any current robot. This gives them superb adaptability. However, they tire, may become unreliable, unpredictable, and may well wish to be pursuing other activities which give greater scope for the use of their intelligence, or indeed just give greater pleasure.

A robot will neither be optimized for a particular application nor have the adaptability of the human. However, it can combine the reliability and predictability(at least until robots are made "intelligent")of hard automation systems with a little of the adaptability of the human. Robots therefore have a place somewhere between these two extremes. For robots to play a positive part in supporting human activity, not only must they adequately perform a given task but the human aspects of any implementation must be thoroughly considered.

Robot VS Hard Automation & Human Beings



	Advantages	Disadvantages
Robot	like hard automation and a bit adaptable like the human	48
Hard Automation	needs a lot of money to build and is49 to product change in nature	
Human Beings	extremely adaptable, sensually perceptive and50	will get bored, and probably become51

4 7		
48		
49		
50.		
51.		

PART D: WRITING

VIII.Directions: Write a passage(150-200 words)in English on the following title. Develop the idea according to the Chinese outline given below.(15%)

- 52. Fighting Pseudoscience
- 1)在科学技术发达的今天,一些伪科学的现象不时在全球出现(心灵感应 psychics,特异功能 paranormal claims,意 念疗法 faith healing, 水变油技术,等等)。
- 2) 伪科学给科学技术的发展和人民生活带来危害。
- 3) 怎样才能识别伪科学并跟它作斗争。

